Review of Bank Contract 

1          Background

1.1 The existing bank contract with the Coop Bank PLC commenced on 01/04/03 following a tender process evaluation in 2002.The contract was awarded to the Coop Bank on the following basis: -

· Coop Bank is the most suitable in terms of criteria set out for awarding the contract and provides the lowest price overall,


· The Coop has the greater potential to provide added value and as the Council’s existing banker for many years, has a proven track record in service delivery,


· Insufficient justification for a change taking into account the potential cost of a change over.


1.2 The terms of the contract were based on a minimum period of three years, together with an option to extend by mutual agreement for a further two years, followed by a further option to extend for two years thereafter, both extensions subject to satisfactory performance and service provision.

1.3 The first option is due to come into force on 01/04/06 and therefore it is necessary to review the banks performance over the past three years to assess whether or not to extend or re-tender.

2.        Pricing


2.1     Whilst unit prices remain unchanged the cost of ‘core’ activities over the past three years has reduced. This reflects the reduction of paper based activities (eg payment by cheque) and the switch to increased usage of electronic based activities (eg use of Bacs, Direct Debits). The following table illustrates the reduction in cost of ‘core’ activities: -

	
	2003/2004
	2004/2005
	2005/2006

	
	      £
	        £
	       £

	Commission Charge
	 28,232
	28,232
	23,396

	End of Contract Settlement
	(11,547)
	
	

	+/- Activity Price Variance
	
	 (5,429)
	 (3,005)

	
	
	
	

	Add RPI
	           0
	      593
	      653

	Commission Charge
	16,685
	  23,396
	21,044

	
	
	
	


3          Service Delivery


3.1    The Coop is keen to enhance its service to the Council and in order to assist in this aim established a bank user group whereby the bank’s Relationship Manager meets with the relevant council officers on a regular basis to discuss various issues arising from the banking service. The bank is also active in assisting with the development of existing and new systems eg PayPoint, Auddis (paperless direct debits)

3.2     Apart from usual banking activities the Coop Bank has worked closely with the Council in a number of areas eg: -

· The successful establishment of both NPHL and SCL,


· The maintenance of a local sub branch,


· Assisted the Social Services Team to establish banking arrangements for clients,


· Provided access for Council debtors to make payments via local facilities through our relationship with PayPoint, with resultant savings for the council and supporting the local community.


· Provided resources support employment events


· Continuing to work closely with Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company.

4. Recommendation

4.1 The Coop Bank has been contracted to the Council for many years, continues to provide good service and has a proven track record in service delivery and service enhancement. It is recommended that the initial option to extend the contract is undertaken.

                                                   Alan Westwood                                                        

                          Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services                                         

